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FOLLOW US ON 

FACEBOOK 

NEWSLETTER 
TEMPORARY CHANGE TO TOWN HALL HOURS 

UPCOMING COUNCIL MEETING 

The next Council meeting will be on August 9, 2016 at 7pm.  Key issues for discussion are: 

• Ordinance 2016-02 - Amending the code for Accessory Structures, Canopies and Sheds. 

• Resolution 2016-11 - Adopting the rate for the fire assessment for 2016-2017 

• Introduction of Peyton Grinnell who is running for Lake County Sheriff. 

Residents are encouraged to attend these meetings; public comment is permitted at every meeting.    

ELECTION CAUCUS 2016 

During the week of August 15th—19th, Town Hall will close at the earlier time of 4:00 pm. 

The normal hours of 7:00 am to 5:00 pm will resume the following week. 

As always, residents can leave any correspondence in the green utility box in the Town Hall parking lot. 

MAYOR’S PROCLAMATION 

TOWN OF MONTVERDE ELECTION 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to lawful authority, the  

Town of Montverde, Florida, shall hold a general Town Election on: 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 2016 

During the legal hours of voting 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM 

First Baptist Church 

17409 8th Street, Montverde, Florida 34756 

Said election voting shall be for the following two seats: 

                 Council member                 Council member 

CAUCUS for the Election shall be held 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 9, 2016 - 6:45 PM 

Town Hall Auditorium 17404 6th Street, Montverde, Florida 34756 

Registered Voters may also EARLY VOTE 

Monday (10/24/2016) through Saturday (10/29/2016)  

10:00 AM to 6:00 PM 

Sunday (10/30/2016) through Saturday (11/5/2016)  

9:00 AM to 5:00 PM 

                 Clermont - Cooper Memorial Library                  Minneola City Hall 

              2525 Oakley Seaver Drive, Clermont 34711 800 N. U.S. Highway. 27, Minneola 34715 

Additional early voting sites can be found at http://elections.lakecountyfl.gov/early_voting 

DATED: June 28, 2016  Joe Wynkoop, Mayor 

Pursuant to Town of Montverde Code Section 8-4, this notice shall be published at least twice in the 30 days preceding the date of the Caucus.  

TOWN HALL ADDRESS 

17404 6th Street, Montverde 

(407) 469-2681 



PAY YOUR UTILITY BILL ONLINE 

If you would like to be able to pay your water bill online, go to the Town’s website www.mymontverde.com and click on the     

banner at the top of the home page. This will take you to a page that will enable you to register. They will send a verification to 

your email address, which is required to complete the registration. Please note that you will not be able to pay your current bill, 

but once you have registered, future bills can be paid online. When the new bill is posted you will receive an email informing that 

you have an e-bill ready to view and pay online.  Once you are set up for e-bill, you will no longer get a paper bill in the mail    

unless you request it. The newsletter will be sent to you by email. 

To request a paper bill or if you have any difficulty setting e-billing up, please call Stephanie Kernan at Town Hall, (407) 469-2681. 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK 

To keep up with the events and activities of the Town, follow us on Facebook by searching for and liking                                                  

“Town of Montverde” and “Helen Lehmann Memorial Library”  

 NEWS FROM YOUR LIBRARY  

MEET THE CANDIDATES RUNNING FOR LAKE COUNTY SHERIFF 

You have the opportunity to meet and ask questions of the candidates that are running for Lake  County Sheriff.  Each candidate is 

being invited to an upcoming Council meeting and will have the opportunity to take your questions and listen to the concerns that 

you have. Peyton Grinnell will be attending the Council Meeting on August 9, 2016 at 7:00 pm.   

FRIENDS OF MONTVERDE 

Now that summer is coming to an end it’s time to get back into the reading mode. We had a great turnout for the summer     

reading program with twenty nine kids at the final celebration. Thank you to the Fire Department for cooking lunch and providing 

us with a cool splash! With school starting back up we are also starting up the Homework Help program again on the first and 

third Tuesday of each month from 3:00pm-6:30pm. If you or anyone you know would like to volunteer to help out we would 

greatly appreciate it, especially people good with math. The 4-H Club will start back up Tuesday, September 12th at 4:30pm and 

continue every second and fourth Tuesday of each month.  

For all elementary and middle school students we have all of the 2016-2017 SSYRA books ready to go. We will also have some of 

August’s new bestsellers for adults on the shelf as soon as they are released. Looking ahead we are trying to put together more 

programs for adults at the library. One program we will hopefully start in September is an informational class about how to find 

new authors. We are also interested in hosting a book club if enough people are interested. Let us know if you would like to    

participate by calling us at 407-469-3838 or stopping by anytime from 9:00am-6:30pm Monday through Thursday and from 

9:00am – 2:00pm on Friday. We hope to see you soon! 

The Friends of Montverde monthly meeting will take place on Tuesday August 16, 2016 at 6 pm and the regular monthly 

 Bingo Game will be on Friday August 19 at 7 pm, both in the Kirk Park Community Building.  Everyone is welcome. 

ADD A BUCK PROGRAM 

Don’t forget the ‘ADD A BUCK " program which goes to the South Lake Community Foundation. They then will buy food 

from Second Food Harvest to help those people struggling in our community. If you are able and would like to participate 

in this worthwhile program, please add a dollar or two or three to your next water bill payment and the Town will do the 

rest.  Thanks for your help with this effort; together we are making a difference. 

• There will be a budget workshop on August 11, 2016 at 5:00 pm in the Mayor’s Office at Town Hall. 

• The first Public hearing for the budget will take place in the Town Hall Auditorium on September 7, 2016 at 6:30 pm. 

• The final Public hearing for the budget will take place in the Town Hall Auditorium on September 21, 2016 at 6:30 pm. 

BUDGET WORKSHOP AND PUBLIC HEARING 


